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Before I address anything for the present and the future, let me address 

the past. 
 

I would hope each and every one of us would take the time to thank our 

Mid-Coast Board of Directors that have recently rolled of the board be-

cause of term limits, taking other SGBI responsibilities or had to leave for 

other business and or personal reasons. 
 

Each has given their time, energy, money and sweat to make Mid-Coast the 

association that it is today. So I say thank you Cheryll Grainger, Christy Mo-

ran and Boone Smith. We are also grateful for those that put their names 

forward and were elected at this year’s annual meeting. Those new Board 

Members are Allen Grainger and George Hood. 

Jerome Urbanosky just chaired an excellent field day at Sexing Technolo-

gies and the Genetic Development Center just north of Navasota, Texas. 

What a great day of information, education, food and fellowship with other 

Mid-Coast members and friends. I don’t have the exact count that partici-

pated, but it was over 50 that attended and helped with the days’ events. 

Also a thank you to Debbie Townsend for making lunch arrangements and 

getting us all fed before the day concluded.  
 

George Hood helped coordinate Mid-Coast’s presence at the South Texas 

Farm & Ranch Expo in Victoria, Texas. George had help from Allen and 

Cheryll Grainger, Debbie Townsend and Donna Tater. Over 3,000 went 

through the expo in 2 days. Great job guys! 

Our next event opportunity is Saturday, November 10, at the Wharton 

County Fair Youth & Exposition starting at 10AM. Our Junior Association will 

be hosting a Field Day. Check the web site for details  

www.Midcoastsantagertrudis.com  
 

This event is so very important and timely. While reading an article from 

TSCRA this week it headlined, “U.S. agriculture needs transfusion of 

youth.”  This field day is a great time to introduce and energize our current 

generation of young people to get involved in our beef industry. If we don’t 

get the kids excited today, in a generation or two, we will all be asking, 

“Where’s the Beef”? 
 

Our election cycle will soon be over. The holidays are almost upon us. I 

trust each of you will remember one another, our industry, our military and 

our nation in your prayers.  We just need to take the time to count our 

blessings big and small. 
 

 ~ Joe Fauth III ~ 
 

P.S. Stay connected at www.Midcoastsantagertrudis.com   If you have info 

or questions, email me direct at faintl@aol.com   

 
       
      
      

 

 

 

 

 

  

http://www.midcoastsantagertrudis.com/
mailto:faintl@aol.com
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The Mid-Coast Affiliate Annual Meeting 

was held at the Washington County Fairgrounds 
Sales Facility in Brenham, Texas on Friday, Au-
gust 10th, 2012.  A tailgate fiesta  began the fes-
tivities at 5:00 pm with snacks and drinks.  The 
annual meeting and chicken fried steak dinner 
was held in conjunction with the Cattleman’s Op-
portunity Sale.  The junior members also held a 
silent auction to raise money for their various ac-
tivities. 

Santa Gertrudis Breeders International 
(SGBI) President, Charla Borchers-Leon, updated 
those present on board committees and upcoming 
events.  Mid-Coast Jr. President, Mary Failla an-
nounced the many junior accomplishments 
throughout the past year, as well as at the recent 
NJSGHS in Gonzales, LA.  She also recognized  
graduating seniors Clay Robinson and Kayla 
Threet, who were previously awarded scholar-
ships. Mid-Coast Director Tom DuBois honored 
retiring board member Christy Moran with a 
plaque for her years of service to the affiliate and 
the board.  John & Mary Wilson—Lazy E Ranch 
were awarded the 2012 Breeder of the Year  by 
Allison Grainger for their dedication to the Santa 
Gertrudis breed and the juniors.  The Wilsons’, 
along with son, John III, and granddaughter, So-
phie, from San Diego, CA and son, Chris, from 
Bartlesville, OK were in attendance as John III 
thanked Mid-Coast for the honor on behalf of the 
family.   

Elected to serve for a three year term as 
an incoming Director was Allen Grainger, as well 
as Jason Miller, Sandra Symon and Jerome Ur-
banosky who were re-elected for a second term. 

Following the adjournment of the meeting, 
the new board met to elect officers for the 2012—
2013 term with the following results:  Joe Fauth – 
President; Tom DuBois – Vice President; Debbie 
Townsend – Secretary; and Allen Grainger – 
Treasurer.    
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Cattleman’s Opportunity Sale 
 

August 11, 2012 

Washington County Fairgrounds, Brenham, TX 

Auctioneer:  Hoover Case 

Box:  Tom DuBois 

 

24 Open Heifers — $39,850 w/average $1,660 

17 Bred Heifers/Cows — $35,700 w/average $2,100 

1 Pair — $1,900 w/average $1,900 

2 3N1s — $7,100 w/average $3,550 

5 Bulls — $12,150 w/average $2,430 

The sale grossed $96,700 and averaged $1,973 on 49 head. 

 

High Selling Lots 

 

$5,700 — High Selling Lot (Open Heifer) – TF 121, sired by Briggs 567/5.  From Mason Edwards to Itza Garza, McAllen, TX. 

 

$4,100 — High Selling 3N1 — BHR Yada, sired by BHR Nugget 654.  From Hefley BHR Ranch to Texas Oaks Cattle—Troy Lambert, 

                                                   Brenham, TX. 

$3,600 – High Selling Bred Heifer – Miss Double TT 149, sired by Mr. TT Intimidator 19-6.  From Cammi Selby to Red Doc Farms,  

                                                              Belen, NM. 

 

Volume Buyer — 7lots—$12,450 Wendt Ranch—Dan & Jane Wendt, Bay City, TX. 
 

We would like to Thank the following sale sponsors: 
 

Bank of Brenham, Brenham, TX 

Beard-Navasota Veterinary Hospital, Navasota, TX 

Citizens State Bank, Somerville, TX 

South Central Veterinary Services PC, Navasota, TX 
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Breeder of  the Year 

John & Mary Wilson 
Lazy E Ranch 

       

 

What began in the 1950’s as a hobby,  25 miles southwest of Fort Worth, on 
locations in Kennedale and Venus, Texas,  still operates today as herd # 413.  
John H. Wilson, Sr. needing a brand for his ranching operation, chose a side-
ways E or “lazy E” since  those using the “W” were  taken.   
 

In the late 1980’s the Fort Worth properties were sold and the ranch was relo-
cated northeast of Waco, Texas near the town of Mart.  With 1,250 acres, the 
Wilson’s run approximately 100 head of momma cows with 80% being pre-
dominately polled Santa Gertrudis and 20% Santa Gertrudis X Hereford Star 
Five cattle.  Over the years they have also farmed corn, oats or wheat, contin-
ually having at least one commodity in the ground, which now is leased out. 
 

John H. Wilson II, knowing he wanted to continue the operation as a business, 
began taking ranch management courses at Texas Christian University.  Mary 
also had interest in the cattle, having come from a Canadian ranching family. 
With the use of foundation herd bulls such as Yukon, Polar Bear, Canadian 
Red, Yellow Knife and Chinook, the offspring have proven themselves.  In 
2009, Lazy E 763, a donated heifer from Lazy E Ranch, was selected as 
NJSGHS Grand Champion. 
 

The Wilson’s are highly vested in SGBI, the Polled Santa Gertrudis Associa-
tion—which John II was instrumental in the formation,  the NJSGHS Donated 
Heifer Program,  and the National Santa Gertrudis Youth Foundation scholar-
ship program, among others.  “The breed is important to our family”, stated 
John III.   
 

Mid-Coast Santa Gertrudis congratulates John II & Mary Wilson along with the 
entire Wilson Family at Lazy E Ranch for being selected as “Breeder of the 
Year”! 

(John II & Mary Wilson) (seated: John II & Mary Wilson 

 standing: Chris, Sophie and John Wilson III) 
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                                   ~ In Memory ~ 

                                    Dan J. Moran, Jr. 

 

 

Dan J. Moran, Jr., 86, of Brenham, Texas, passed away on Friday, August 10, 2012 in Houston, Texas. He was born in Cleve-
land, Ohio to Dan and Marie Moran on July 29, 1926. The family lived in Oklahoma and New York before settling in Houston in 
1934. After attending St. Thomas High School and Rice University, Dan obtained his B.S. in Mechanical Engineering from the 
University of Houston. Dan was a US Navy veteran having served two years during WW II. On November 6, 1954, Dan married 
Carolyn J. Farrell in the St. Mary’s Catholic Church in Houston, Texas.  
  
After spending time working in the seismic field, and oil field services, Dan obtained his Real Estate License as well as a Group I 
Life Insurance License which led him to represent American General, American Capitol and later Southwest Securities. Dan be-
came a rancher, real estate and securities investor, and established his ranch Poco Mo north of Brenham. Spending time at Poco 
Mo brought him back to his upbringing. Many days of his youth had been spent developing a love for the country life at the fami-
ly’s Mo-Ranch (now the Mo-Ranch Presbyterian Conference Center) near Hunt, Texas.  
  
Dan Moran set a wonderful example to all, he invested himself in many community and cultural endeavors, serving on boards, 
councils and as a member to many service organizations including; Washington County Chamber of Commerce, Winedale His-
torical Center (Life Member), Brenham Rotary Club since 1976, Arts Council of Washington County since 1981, Heritage Society 
of Washington County, (since 1977, Life Member), A Texas Patriot with Washington-on-the-Brazos State Park Association, 
Washington County Council, St. Thomas High School Foundation, and Independence Heritage Society.  
  
Most dear to Dan was his commitment to the Catholic faith. A lifelong member of the Church, Dan served on the board of St. 
Mary’s Finance Committee for many years. He also served as a Eucharistic minister. Dan set a wonderful example of living out 
his faith and was an inspiration to all.   
  
A member of the Santa Gertrudis Breeders International since 1971, Dan served as director for six years and president for three 
years of the Mid-Coast Association, an affiliate of S.G.B.I. as well as being active for many years with the Washington County 
Fair, lending his support to the Calf Scramble Program, Jr. Livestock Auction, and Fair Committee for the Santa Gertrudis Open 
Show.  
  
Surviving family include: the absolute love of his life wife, Carolyn of Brenham; daughters and sons-in-law, Jennifer and Larry 
Chambers of New Hampshire, Mary Anne and Shannon Smith of Austin, Carrie and Shawn Derkowski of Brenham; son and 
daughter-in-law, Bill and Traci Moran of Brenham; grandchildren, Sally and Chris Chambers, Austin and Brayden Derkowski, 
Dusty and Kaci Morgan; along with special nieces, Nancy Tusa, Tricia Civitello, Eloise Byrd and Sally Edmundson.   
  
Dan was preceded in death by his parents, son Dan J, Moran, III, daughter Catherine Moran Ziess, as well as sister and brother-
in-law Francese and Dr. Theo Tusa.  
  
On Monday, August 13, 2012, the family will receive friends at the Brenham Memorial Chapel at 5:30 p.m., recitation of the Ro-
sary will begin at 7:00 p.m. The Mass of Christian Burial will be celebrated Tuesday at 11:00 a.m. in St. Mary’s Catholic Church, 
Brenham, Texas with Rev. Leon Streeder and Rev. Ernesto Elizondo. Burial will follow near his beloved Poco Mo in the Oak Rest 
Cemetery.   
  
Pallbearers will be, Michael Hindman, Burke O’Rourke, Bill Pennybacker, Dr. Ed Heyne, Lance Weatherby, Phil Edmundson, 
Tom Byrd, Rob Civitello, Jim Farsey, Jeff Zeiss, George Ayres, Steve James, Pat O’Malley and Donald Spiess. Honorary Pall-
bearers will be Ed Kitts, Ed Fay, Bob Gonsoulin and the International Lunch Bunch, including, Paul LaRoche, Cam Guillett, Bill 
Anger, Stuart Phelps, Allen Commander, Jim Ellison, Charles Moser, Gene Hammons, Mike Shoup, Sy Whitehead, Gerry Kyle 
and Field Emerson.  
  
The Moran family wishes to extend special thanks to the caring staff of the Liberty Dialysis Center-Brenham. Their support and 
compassion will never be forgotten.   
  
For those who desire, memorial contributions may be directed to Liberty Dialysis Center of Brenham or the youth group of St. 
Mary’s Catholic Church in Brenham.  
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Scenes from Field Day 

at 

Sexing Technologies 

October 13, 2012 
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 From the Desk of …     

 

                         John Ford,  SGBI Executive Director  

 

 

 
It is hard not to be upbeat. The demand for Santa Gertrudis genetics is on 

the increase. I just got off the phone with a commercial producer that re-

cently sold 125 Santa Gertrudis influenced cows and was mourning the fact 

that he could have moved 125 more if only he had them. Bull sales have 

been on a steady increase over the past 14 months and the prices being 

received are very pleasing. The new bull marketing program  

GertBulls.com received over 3,000 views the first 45 days it was on-line  

and I anticipate that this number will continue to grow. Best of all, Diana  

is reporting that a number of former members are once again registering cattle now that association 

functions have moved back to the Kingsville, Texas headquarters. I attribute the positive movement to 

a number of factors, some operational, some related to the industry itself. However, I think that the 

major reason for the upturn in activity is heterosis.  

 
Challenging economic and environmental conditions have commercial cattlemen nationwide re-

evaluating their programs and the breeds, or the breed, being utilized in their operations. As I have 

stated numerous times over the past year, the “one size fits all” black hided breeding scheme that has 

been so widespread the last 20 years is losing momentum. Commercial operators are re-examining 

crossbreeding options in an effort to increase heterosis and improve animal performance. The utiliza-

tion of crossbreeding schemes for increased heterosis is a research proven practice based on sound 

animal science. Crossbreeding is a cost effective system for adding pounds and strengthening eco-

nomically important traits. Since maximum hybrid vigor is obtained when mating animals of breeds 

that are completely unrelated and the greatest boost in heterosis is achieved with the infusion of 

breeds that contain Bos indicus bloodline, Santa Gertrudis genetics are attracting a great deal of at-

tention in the industry. Heterosis is a magnificent talking and marketing point for SGBI and we must 

continue to publicize the benefits that hybrid vigor provides to the beef industry. Heterosis is our 

breed’s bread and butter.  

 
Publicizing the benefits of heterosis is more important now than ever before. The American Angus As-

sociation recently released a new advertisement campaign, targeting commercial cattlemen, which 

minimizes the importance of heterosis. In fact, the marketing strategy implies added pounds obtained 

from a crossbreeding program no longer matter since there are value based marketing opportunities. 
In my opinion this attempt to downplay sound animal science is dangerous and detrimental to the en-

tire beef industry. Disregarding the value of heterosis would be an ill-advised strategy for any commer-

cial cattlemen. Yes, there are value based marketing opportunities available to cattlemen but the ma-

jority of cattle in the United States are sold over the scales. Pounds do matter and there is no better 

way to increase calf weight than through a sound crossbreeding program designed to increase hetero-

sis; the best way to add heterosis and increase pounds is to turn out a Santa Gertrudis bull. That is our 

message.    

Photo courtesy of 

Caballo Rojo Publishing 
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Mid Coast Santa Gertrudis Association Membership Application 
Membership Year January—December 

 
Please accept this application for my membership in the Mid-Coast Santa Gertrudis  

Association.  Payment for dues must be enclosed.   

 

  ________   $15.00 First Time Member                  _________   $50.00 Active Member 

 

    _________  $15.00 Junior Member  _________  $35.00 Associate Member                    

  

 

 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Last Name                                     First                            MI                              Spouse 
 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Ranch Name                                            E-mail Address                                                  SGBI Herd No. 

 

___________________________________________________________________________________ 

Home Phone                                              Mobile                                         Ranch Phone 

 

___________________________________________________________________________________ 

Home Address                           City                        State                             Zip                          County 

 

___________________________________________________________________________________ 

Ranch Manager Name and Contact information  

 

___________________________________________________________________________________ 

Junior Members Only – Birth Date, School Name and Grade 

 

 

Basic Operation: _______ Purebred     _______ Commercial 

 

 

Please list on the website:  _____ Name/Ranch   _____ Address   _____ Phone   _____ E-Mail 

 

 

Referred by:_______________________________________ Date: ____________________________ 
 

 

 

Please mail this completed application to: 

 

 Allen Grainger, Treasurer 

P. O. Box 2282 * Brenham, TX 77834 

Phone (979) 337-4151 
 

Please visit our website at www.midcoastsantagertrudis.com 

http://www.santagertrudis.org/
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You’re Invited . . . 
 

To join us for an exciting day at the  
Mid-Coast Junior Association Field Day 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
When:  November 10, 2012 
Where: Wharton County Youth Fair & Exposition 
      6036 FM 961 Rd., Wharton, TX 
Time:    10 am 
    *  Showmanship Clinic 
    *  Grooming & Clipping 
    *  Show Day Preparation 
 

Bring your heifer 
Bring a friend 
 

Lunch will be available for $5/pp 
 
 
 

 

Registration Forms available on line at:  
www.Midcoastsantagertrudis.com 

imageDetails?s_it=imageDetails&q=santa+gertrudis+show+pictures&img=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.santagertrudiscattle.com%2FPhotos%2FChampions%2F2009%2F2009-SASS.jpg&v_t=clpromo1&host=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.santagertrudiscattle.com%2Fchampions.html&width=183&height=124&thu
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2013 International Super Sale 
 

Hosted by the 

Mid Coast Santa Gertrudis Association 
 

 

Plans are coming together for the 2013 “International Super Sale” hosted by the Mid Coast Santa Gertrudis 

Association. This breed wide event is open to all members of SGBI whether or not they are members of Mid 

Coast. The “International Sale” will be held at the Houston Livestock Show’s Reliant Center East Arena on 

Friday, March 1, 2013 at 7:00 PM.  The aisle party and cattle viewing begin at 5:45 PM.  

 
If you are interested in consigning to this tremendous sale or need a catalog, contact Allen Grainger at (979) 

337-4151 or via email at Agrainger@aol.com or Tom Dubois at (281) 723-9716 or via email at 

Tom.DuBois@usatlascopco.com for rules and entry forms. Entries must be in no later than January 1, 2013  

in order to make the catalog. 

 

This year’s sale will feature Open and Bred Heifers, Pairs and 3-in-1’s, as well as select Semen and Embryo 

lots. Several bull lots may be offered as well. Semen lots need to be CSS Certified for international shipment. 

 

The Houston Livestock Show offers numerous sales outlets to our breeders. Large contingents of internation-

al ranchers as well as junior exhibitors are present throughout the show, offering consignors of the 

“International Sale” great opportunities.  If you are interested in International markets or junior exhibitors, 

then Houston is where you need to be on March 1, 2013. 

 

 

 
 

Santa Gertrudis were once again on display during the South Texas Farm & Ranch Show October 

24th & 25th held at the Victoria Community Center in Victoria, TX.  Thanks to SGBI for co-sponoring 

the booth and several Mid-Coast directors and members that manned Mid-Coasts’ booth by passing 

out magazines and literature, along with showing a promotional clip for the NJSGHS.  This years’ 

show featured over 125 booths, with Mid-Coasts’ being the only cattle breed on display.  During the 

event, CEU’s are 

offered  

and the chance to 

hear agricultural 

speakers. 

 
 

mailto:Agrainger@aol.com
mailto:Tom.DuBois@usatlascopco.com
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    Hey Jr. Members, 

  I hope y’all are having a great school year.  If you are like me, I’m    

  sure you are very busy with classes, extra-curricular activities,  

  4- H, FFA, and of course, GERTS!!! 
 

  Congrats to those who recently showed at the Heart O’ Texas and    

  at The State Fair.  I hope everyone had a great time.  Also, con-    

  grats to those members who were just at the National FFA Con-   

  vention and competed in contests or received awards.  Thanks to      

  Sexing Technologies in Navasota for hosting the recent Field Day. 
 

  I would like to remind everyone and invite you out for our upcom-   

  ing Field Day.  The event is set for Saturday, November 10, 2012   

  at 10:00 am at the Wharton County Youth Fair Fairgrounds in  

  Wharton.  We have a busy and informative day planned discuss- 

  ing:  Showmanship, Grooming and Clipping, and Show Day readi-  

  ness.  Don’t forget to bring your heifer and a friend (even if they  

  don’t show Gerts—just to give them an idea of what you like to  

  do). 
 

  I’m sure everyone is getting ready for Major Show entries.  Be  

  sure to check on the Mid- Coast website for entry deadlines.   

  GOOD LUCK on the Majors!—January will be here before you   

  know  

  it. 
 

  I really hope to see y’all on November 10th, but if not, have a  

  GREAT Holiday season and I’ll see you at the shows! 
 

  Thanks and have a great one! 

  Mary 

     

     __________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming 

Events 

 

November 10-  
Mid-Coast Junior’s Field 
Day 
Wharton, Tx 
 
November 15- 
Deadline for Fort Worth 
Stock Show 
 

December 1st- Deadline 
for San Antonio, HLSR 
and 
Star of Texas 
Shows 
 
 
 

 Junior Officers 

 

        Mary Failla  
         President 
    (979) 253-0101 
 
 

       Bayli Fisher 
     Vice-President 
    (936) 332-0628 
 
 

     Brooke Wallace 
          Secretary 
     (832) 361-9761  
 
 

        Josi Coulter 
          Reporter 
    (903) 575-7170 
 
 

     Sandra Symon 
      Youth Advisor 
     (713) 725-4678 
 
 

Mid-Coast Jr. News 

April 27th is the date for the Mid-Coast Jr. Heifer Show & meeting.  
Make plans to attend by making your hotel reservations now at:  
Comfort Inn & Suites (936) 825-9464, Best Western Inn of Nava-
sota (936) 870-4100 or Super 8 (936) 825-7775. 
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Get connected and the latest up-to-date information from: 

Mid Coast Santa Gertrudis Association   http://midcoastsantagertrudis.com/ 

 
Santa Gertrudis Breeders International  (sign up for e-mails)  http://santagertrudis.com  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Show                                         Jr. Show Date                     Entry Deadline 

                              Fort Worth Stock Show             January 27th                      November 15th 

                   San Antonio Stock Show           February 15th                    December 1st 

                                Houston Livestock Show           March 9th                           December 1st 

                                Star of Texas Fair – Austin        March 22nd             December  1st 

 

*Check with your Ag Teacher or County Agent for their deadlines for entries.   

You must have your Quality Counts Certification number in order to show at the major shows.  

Also check websites of the shows for updates and exhibitor rules. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 Brooke Coralynn Wallace     

 Age: 15                

 School: Boling High School    

 Favorite Color: Purple    

 Favorite Song:  “Stupid Boy” by Taylor Swift             

 Favorite Gert Memory: “Showing my 1st Gert Bull at State Fair and 

     winning a Donated Heifer at Jr. Nationals” 

 How Long Have You Been Showing?  7 years 

 

 Thank you for allowing me to serve you as Mid Coast  Jr.          

             Secretary!   

     ~ Brooke ~  

 

Mid-Coast Junior’s Get Connected 

Major Show Schedule & Entry Deadlines 

 

You are in the SPOTLIGHT! 

http://midcoastsantagertrudis.com/
http://santagertrudis.com/
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Mid Coast  Jr. Association Officers: 
 

               Mary Failla, President                  Bayli Fisher,  Vice-President 
          (979) 253-0101                                             (830) 352-2186     
                             Brooke Wallace, Secretary                          Josi Coulter, Reporter 
                                         (832) 361-9761                   (903) 575-7170 
                                                                            

                                                                                  Sandra Symon, Youth Advisor 
                                                                                               (713) 828-5959 
     

                                                                                                                                               Jaclyn Robinson, Mid-Coast Queen 
(936) 553-4953 

 

Emma Robinson, Mid-Coast Princess 
                                       (936) 332-0628 

 

Hard to believe that 2012 is about to be a part of our past.  November and December are my favorite 

months for obvious reasons but also that they are off season months for showing and gives you a 

chance to take a breath and enjoy family time.  Then before you know it, January comes and you are 

on the show circuit again.  I hope everyone has a family filled Thanksgiving and a Very Merry Christ-

mas.  Please remember our military and their families in your prayers. 

Keep updated with current events and upcoming events by using our  facebook page or website. 

Hope to see you at the Mid-Coast Junior Field Day November 10.  It promises to be a great learning 

experience for new showman and also for experienced ones. 

Don’t hesitate to contact me with questions, comments or even gripes…. 

 

Sandra Symon, Youth Advisor  symonjsjj@aol.com  Cell:  (713) 828-5959 
 

Click the Pic! 
The Mid-Coast Junior Affiliate participates in the scrapbook compe-

tition which is held every year at the National Show.  Start sending 

pictures of you participating in events such as 4-H, FFA, leadership  

activities, school activities, community service, livestock shows or 

just about anything you would like to share.  You can send pictures 

many ways: 

  Mid-Coast Santa Gertrudis Association 

Email:  zoster1995@gmail.com 

Mail: 2791 CR 3301 

                                                                      Omaha, TX  75571 

Please list who is in the photo and what the event is for caption purposes.  Any questions, call me or FB 

mailto:zoster1995@gmail.com
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Mid-Coast Santa Gertrudis Association  

Cheryll Grainger, Editor                                         
P.O. Box 2282                                                                             
Brenham, TX 77834 

         

                           Coming Events 
  

 
 
 
 

2012 
 

November 10 —   Mid-Coast Jr. Field Day, Wharton Co. Fairgrounds, Wharton, TX 
 

2013 
 

March 1        —   International Super Sale, Reliant Center, Houston, TX 
 

March 2        —    HLSR International Santa Gertrudis Show, Reliant Center, Houston, TX 
 

March 9        —    HLSR Jr. Santa Gertrudis Heifer Show, Houston, TX 
 

April 18 –20  —    SGBI Annual Membership Meeting, Corpus Christi, TX 
 

April 27         —    Mid-Coast Jr. Heifer Show & Jr. Meeting, Grimes Co. Fairgrounds, Navasota, TX 
 

June 17-21   —    National Jr. Santa Gertrudis Heifer Show, San Marcos, TX 
 
 

http://www.gunslinger.com/cowline.gif

